
Welcome back everyone to the new academic year. Also, a
very warm welcome to all our new families who have joined
us this year. We hope you and your child/young person will
be very happy at Ellen Tinkham.   It has been a great start to
the term. The pupils arrived back in school with a spring in
their step and it’s been great having them back.  

Parents’ Evenings -
Tuesday 19th and
Wednesday 20th
September

October half term - 
week commencing 23rd
October 2023

Occasional Day (school
closed) - 
Monday 27th November
2023

FAMILY
NEWSLETTER

WHAT'S COMING UP

11TH SEPTEMBER 2023

Road Closures near ETC and Public Exhibition - details for
the DCC website and exhibitions.

Circus Starr - tickets available from Reception on a first
come, first served basis.

Work Experience - could you offer our students a session
at your workplace for 2 hours a week?  Please call Luke
on 01392 467168.

School Lunches - costs enclosed and also ways to pay.

CONTENTS INCLUDE ...

Our Sixth Form department has moved into Building One at the Hollow
Lane site and the team have worked so hard to get it ready. We look
forward to seeing how the space develops over time and hope that they
will all be happy there.

We have Parents & Carers’ Evening next week
and your Class Teacher will share with you
plans for this term and the coming academic
year. And if you want to find out more about
what your child is learning this term, please log
onto Jotter.

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

The partnership between families and school is
so important. If there is anything you are not
clear about or require further information,
please do get in touch so that we can support
in any way. Please share your views and
comments with Katy Bradley, Head of Lower
School or Monika Davis, Head of Upper School.

The Autumn Term is long and busy, and is always one of my favourites.
This term we will be continuing to work tirelessly to ensure all our children
and young people get the very best educational experience possible.



On 12 September at Whipton Community Hall, Pinhoe Road,
EX4 8AF, from 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm
On 14 September at St Mark’s Church Hall, Pinhoe Road, EX4
7HU, from 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm

Heavitree and Whipton Active Streets Trial - Around the local
Exeter area, the Council has put into place various bus gates on
selected roads, and also blocked through traffic in order to
make the spaces safer for pedestrians, bicycles etc.

A couple of these closures/bus gates affect roads very close to
the College.

Full details of the changes can be found here. 

There are two public exhibitions coming up:

The events will be attended by representatives of Devon County
Council, who will be on hand to answer questions and listen to
feedback regarding the changes. Paper copies of the
consultation form will be provided.

If you would like to find out more, please see the website or have
your say at one of the public exhibitions.  Thank you.

COLLEGE

https://pinpointgis.wsp.com/portal/apps/storymaps/stories/61e64731931944e8a399e296a1d5071b


Circus Starr - The circus is coming to town!  Exeter Corn
Exchange is hosting Circus Starr on Wednesday 20th September
for two performances.  One at 4.45pm and the second at 7 pm.  
We have 25 tickets for each show - first come first served so if
you’d like tickets, please contact Sharon in the School Office and
we’ll send them home.  There is a sensory story you can
download before the performance.  See below.

Work Experience - Do you own or work at an organisation that
would be willing to host a few of our students on work
experience?  We are seeking new placements this year and
would be interested to hear from you if you can offer one shift a
week, up to 2 hours at a time.  All visits will be fully supported by
staff so there is no need for constant supervision by yourselves.  
All we ask if that there is a small end of placement evaluation
detailing any successes during the work experience.  Please call
Luke on 01392 467168 if you want to find out more.  Thank you.



Sickness Policy - Attached is the revised Sickness Policy which
we would ask that you kindly read.  A copy will also be made
available on our website.  Also attached is a quick summary of
common childhood illnesses, when your child should remain at
home and for how long (as a minimum).

If your child has been poorly, please ensure they are well enough
to participate in activities across a full school day before
returning.  Please also consider the wellbeing of other pupils and
staff in the classroom - we need to keep our classrooms as “bug
free” as possible.  Thank you for your consideration.

If your child becomes unwell at school or college,
we carefully consider the welfare of your child
before making the decision to call you to collect.  
This decision is not taken lightly as we appreciate
their education is very important and pupils
should be in school as much as possible.  

https://qrco.de/minfec

Exmouth Tigers Disability Football Club - Exmouth Tigers has 3
teams (2 male and 1 female) who play in the Devon Ability Counts
League in tournaments from Sept to April.  They train on
Saturday Mornings from 9am to 10.30am at Exmouth Rugby Club.
They charge no signing on fees, no match fees and provide all
kit. All they ask is a small donation towards transport costs for
the tournaments.

All their players are either neurodiverse, have disabilities or
suffer with their mental health.  They are looking for new players
aged 16+ both male and female.  Want to know more?  See below.

https://qrco.de/minfec.
https://qrco.de/minfec


the Champions heard from 60 young people
who attend special schools as part of the
Raising Aspirations of Employment project.
This project aims to enable more young people
from special schools to have the opportunity
of a paid job after leaving school.

The Champions for Change network provides a range of ways for
SEND children and young people to have their say on SEND. Last
term:

Champions for Change - Did you know that across the
Federation, we have students involved in Devon’s Champions for
Change?

The Impacts group for young people aged 12-26 now have a
dedicated space within the council offices and are
developing a co-working agreement with and for
professionals.
The Echoes group for children in mainstream schools have
been looking at how school councils are elected so children
with SEND are more adequately represented.  A new Echoes
group will be starting in Mid-Devon this term.

School Lunches - Below are the school lunch costs for this term:

JUNIOR= Daily £2.60 Weekly £13.00 1st half term (32 days) £83.20
2nd half term (34 days) £88.40     Full term £171.60

SENIOR = Daily £2.70 Weekly £13.50 1st half term (32 days) £86.40
2nd half term (34 days) £91.80     Full term £178.20

All school meals are paid in advance. Please pay online at
www.schoolgateway.com or send cash or a cheque into the
school office. Please make cheques payable to Devon County
Council.

https://qrco.de/minfec.
http://www.schoolgateway.com/


School Gateway - We recommend you sign up for School
Gateway to pay for lunches, trips etc.  It is really easy to do.

Getting started

You will need to register for a School Gateway account at
www.schoolgateway.com. Enter the email address and mobile
number we have on record for you. If you are not sure we have
up-to-date details for you please contact the school office, if we
do not have your email address it won’t work.

When you have entered your email address and mobile number,
select the Send PIN button, a PIN number will be sent by text
message to your mobile phone. You can then use this PIN number
to log into the School Gateway and view / make payments.

Once you have set up your account, install the ‘School Gateway’
app for quicker more convenient payments on the go. Go to the
app store and search for School Gateway, download, open up
and use your log in details as you would on the
computer/tablet... and away you go! 

Payment requests

When you need to make a payment to school simply log in using
your email address and your PIN number, select the payment
request(s) you wish to fulfil and follow the Wizard through to
pay.

Convenient

School Gateway removes the need to send money into school
with your child, removing the chance of money going astray,
making it convenient for you to pay when it suits you, from
anywhere at any time of day or night.

You can see a record of the payments that you’ve made and
receipts are sent to your registered email address for all
transactions you make.

https://qrco.de/minfec.
http://www.schoolgateway.com/


Parents’ Evening - For all families except our Reception starters
and parents & carers in Bees, Lilac and Blue, we are offering two
dates for Parents’ Evening this term:

Tuesday 19th September in person, and
Wednesday 20th September via Teams or a phone call.

A letter will be sent home very shortly for you to book a slot.

On the Tuesday, we are running a cafe and displaying some of
the great work our students have produced as well as giving you
the opportunity to speak with Senior Leaders.  After this, you can
make your way to the classroom to see the Class Teacher for
your 15 minute appointment.

Unfortunately we are unable to offer a creche service but you
are more than welcome to bring your children with you, if
convenient.

On the Wednesday, we are offering a 15 minute Teams meeting
or phone call with the Class Teacher.

Once received, please return your letter to your Class Teacher
with your preference for a date and time.  Thank you.

For our new Reception starters, your Parents’ Evening will be
later in the term (date tbc).  For Bees, Lilac and Blue classes,
specific letters will be sent home detailing when your Parents’
Evenings will take place this term.  Thank you.

Termly Newsletters - The newsletter telling you about the topics
and learning for this term will be sent home by the end of
September.  If there are any notable days of the week for
activities ie swimming on a Tuesday, rural skills on a Wednesday,
we’ll let you know.  It is always good, especially for our younger
pupils, to keep a change of clothes in school just in case.  And if
you would be willing to donate any waterproof coats or all-in-one
waterproofs that your child has grown out of, we would be most
grateful to receive them!  Thank you!

https://qrco.de/minfec.
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                          SICKNESS POLICY 

 

We recognise our responsibility to promote a learning environment that is safe and healthy for all. In 

order to maintain a clean and healthy environment this policy provides guidance for staff and 

parents as to when students should or should not be in school if showing signs of sickness. The 

health and well-being of all students is of paramount importance to enable them to be successful 

learners in everything they do.  

The purpose of this policy is to:  

• To ensure that sick children are appropriately and correctly identified.  

• To ensure sick children are cared for appropriately.  

• To protect children and adults from preventable infection.  

• To enable staff and parents to be clear about the requirements and procedures when children are 

unwell.  

The school has not got any facilities to look after students who are sick. 
 
It is the responsibility of the parent / carer to collect their student promptly, if they are unwell 
during the school day. Parents are asked to ensure the school has a contact number where they can 
be reached in emergencies.  
 
Students should not be brought to school if they are displaying signs of illness. If students do come 

into school and staff feel that they are unfit for school, parents/carers/emergency contacts will be 

contacted and requested to come and collect their child and requested not to return their child to 

school until symptom free.  

If a student is thought to be unwell while at school they will be seen by the school nurse, nursing 
assistant or in their absence by a member of SLT, as the condition of the child needs to be assessed. 
This will be done in a kind and caring manner. The child may be distressed, so it is important to be 
calm and reassuring. The Head of School will be informed of any sick students.  
 
 
Reasons students will be asked to be collected from school due to illness/medical condition or 
why students should be kept at home: 
 

• Following a hospital admission for surgery or illness, please check with the therapy / Medical 
team for advice, as some operations will need longer recovery periods than others. 

 

• If a student has a temperature of 38o C and above. 
 

• A student who is needing regular paracetamol throughout the day should be kept at home 
until well. 
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• Coughs and colds do not normally require the student to be absent from school but this 
depends on the severity and how the student is able to cope with the school routine. 
Students who have colds which are obviously ‘streaming’ and they look unwell and are 
unable to participate in lessons. 
 

• Students who have diarrhoea and vomiting.  Parents must keep their child home for 48 
hours after the last episode of vomiting or diarrhoea and can only return to school providing 
they are well enough.  Students will not be able to swim for the 2 weeks following this 
episode. We understand that some children/young people may take medication for 
constipation. Please ensure that staff are made aware if this is the case. If your child/young 
person requires medication as part of a disimpaction plan, this should be carried out at 
home. 

 

• During the first 48 hours of antibiotic treatment.  A form will be sent home for parents to 
sign before antibiotics can be given in school and will only be given if stated 4 times a day. 

 

• If a student has an infection which can spread easily – refer to following: Health protection 

in children and young people settings, including education - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
Students with infectious or contagious diseases will not be permitted to attend for certain 
periods( see appendix)  If staff suspect that a student has an infectious or contagious disease 
they will request that parents/carers consult a doctor before returning their child to school 
and the school may seek advice from the Health Protection Agency 

 

• Post op anaesthetic or sedation e.g. dental extraction, day case; your child needs to stay at 
home for 24 hours. 
 

• If a student’s asthma is flaring up and they are not responding to their inhalers. 
 

• Following a seizure when rescue medicine has been given or it is known that a prolonged 
recovery period will be needed – If pupils are going to be unable to access education 
following a seizure and recovery they will need to be collected. 
 

We understand the needs of working parents and do not aim to exclude students from school 
unnecessarily. In the event of a student having a condition where some of the above might be 
considered ‘routine’ or a side effect of their condition an agreement will be put in place in 
consultation with medical professionals to allow a pupil to remain in school when they would 
otherwise be collected. 
 
The final decision on whether a pupil may remain at school rests with the Head of School/College 
who will consider not only the impact on the individual student but also on the welfare and 
education of other students. 
 
Any medicines given in school, including paracetamol and ibuprofen will be given in accordance with 
the schools supporting students with medical conditions policy. 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities









